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May 11th 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Re: Possible reopening of schools to some pupils in June 
 
You will no doubt have heard the Prime Minister’s announcement yesterday that schools 
may reopen on 1 June to Reception and Year 1 children, if the government thinks it’s 
safe to do so. 
 
Whilst I would want to give you specific details of this proposal I am waiting for further 
guidance and clarification from the government. When this is delivered we will create an 
action plan for a phased reopening for Reception and Year 1 children if it is decided it is 
safe to proceed at the time. I will, of course, share this with you as soon as possible so you 
know what the school’s reopening would look like in practice. Please rest assured that we’re 
going to be doing everything we can to make sure the school is ready, if it is considered 
safe for our school to reopen at that time. 
 
Please be aware that no Parent or Carer will be pressured into sending their children 
to school as everyone’s circumstances and attitudes to this proposed reopening are 
different. I will keep you updated so you can make an informed decision as plans are 
confirmed. 
 
In the meantime, the school is still open only for vulnerable pupils and the children of critical 
workers. We know some other employers will be encouraging you to return to work, but 
we’re not in a position right now to extend places to other children until we receive 
further government guidance. 
 
Can I thank you again for your continuous support in helping your child learn from home 
and encourage you to keep going with this.  
 
Do continue to do what you can, stay safe and well, and stay in touch with us if you need 
further advice or help, 
 
 
Warm regards, 

Jane Spencer 

Head teacher 

http://www.toddingtonstgeorge.co.uk/

